
G O L F  C O U R S E  U P D A T E

We are enjoying the cooler weather 
now which is great for golf and 
healing of the greens following 
aerification. The extended forecast 
is predicted to be a mild winter.  

This winter we will be working on 
equipment maintenance, keeping 
the course clear of leaves, tree and 
stump maintenance, complete 14 
bunker, and drainage.  

We are working on placing a bench 
on 5 red tee complex.  Tucker 
Keyes constructed the bench 
and Zach Anderson assisted with 
placing it next to the tee. We are 
waiting on the tee sign to be made 
but it will be there soon. We had a 
good year for the swimming pool 
and it is time that we let it rest for 
the winter. We have plans for some 

improvements to the pool and 
surrounds for the 2023 season.  

The cooler temperatures this fall 
will slow down the growth of the 
grass and eventually put it into a 
dormant state. At this time the top 
growth decreases but the rebuilding 
process in the roots begin to help 
build energy and store it for the 
plant to use during the high stress 
periods next year.  Please scatter 
your carts during this time to avoid 
wear patterns in the turf.  With the 
cooler temperatures along comes 
FROST! If you have questions 
when the course will open due to a 
frost delay please feel free to call 
the maintenance department.  The 
pro shop will be updated as well.  It 
is important to keep everyone off 
the turf when the plant is froze to 
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avoid internal cell damage. 
Any damage that occurs to 
the plant while its dormant 
will be visible until spring.   

Remember to keep your carts 
at least thirty feet from the 
putting greens and use the 
cart paths whenever possible. 
Enter and exit bunkers on 
the lower sides to prevent 
sand from shifting off the 
steep slopes. Sand and seed 
bottles are at the pro shop. 
If you have any questions or 
comments please stop me on 
the course or call me at the 
maintenance facility.  

Thank you,
Mike Waisanen
Golf Course Superintendent

Welcome Our
New Members!

Bailey Sinner
Lilly James

Paul K. Williams

We welcome another 
beautiful fall at Red Wolf 
and in our Valley. I hope you 
have all had a great summer 
of golfing and are ready for 
cooler play. We have had 
an excellent tournament 
season and hope we have 
a good finish to the year. I 
want to take some time to 
reflect on some changes 
that will take place in the 
clubhouse. This summer Kurt 
Simmons took up some of the 
duties previously held by Mr. 
WhiteTemple and will formerly 
take the position of Golf Club 
Supervisor. Also, Keith Kipp 
will continue his pursuit of 

PGA Membership and will step 
into the role of Golf Professional. 
We are dedicated to continuously 
improving how Red Wolf manages 
the golf operations, membership 
value, and shop operations and 
those efforts should be highly 
visible in the months to come. 
We hope to greatly improve our 
membership experience on and off 
the course, so please look for these 
new opportunities and jump all in.

The simulator is fully installed 
and we are ordering a calibration 
mat to ensure everything is 100% 
effective before availability, then we 
will be opening that up to members 
and public. We are increasing the 
benefit to 50% off for Full Golf 
Members, so the $50/hr. rental 
charge to the public, is $25 to the 
Full Golf members. We hope this 
is a great source of entertainment 
for members as well as a fantastic 
technical training tool for those 
looking to improve their handicap. 

Continued on inside ...
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STAFF
Shelby Leighton

Business Operations Director,
Nez Perce Tribal Enterprises

Patty Whaley, Office Manager

Zeke Domebo,
Golf Operations Supervisor

Mike Waisanen, Superintendent

Kurt Simmons, Golf Pro. 

Keith Kipp Jr., Assistant Golf Pro.

LOUNGE
HOURS

Monday Closed
Tuesday - Sunday

Open at 11 am

Note: In the event of special 
parties, functions or large 
groups of members, the cocktail 
lounge hours will be extended to 
accommodate the membership. 
However to comply with the state 
laws, Tuesday thru Saturday may 
not exceed 2 am and Sundays 
may not exceed 12 midnight.

Clubhouse:  758-2546
Pro Shop:  758-7911
Golf Supt.:  758-9354

golfpro@redwolfgolfclub.com 

redwolfgolfclub.com

U P C O M I N G  E V E N T S

THANK YOU  
MEMBERS

Saturday the 17th @ 6:43pm, 
Red Wolf member Bob Moomey 
calls to notify us we have a 
prowler trying to break into our 
maintenance shop. Tribal police 
& Security was called, along 
with 911. Thanks to Bob’s quick 
call, the Asotin County Deputy 
was able to locate & apprehend 
the prowler. We would like to 
thank all of our members, NOW 
just stay on the carts paths, fill 
your divots & fix your ball marks. 

October 1st & 2nd (Saturday and Sunday)

OPEN
9 am tee times

October 8th (Saturday)

Western Construction Scramble
(FULL) - 9 am Shotgun

October 9th (Sunday)

Men’s Closing Day
$40 - per/guest - 9 am Shotgun

October 19th (Wednesday)

Women’s Closing Day
9 am Shotgun

October 15th & 16th (Saturday and Sunday)

Battle of the Blues
9 am tee times

Octobr 29th & 30th (Saturday and Sunday)

High on Life ~ Celebrating Sobriety (2nd annual)
Combined with our Fall Finale!

$170 E/F $100 - member 9am  tee times Sat - 9 am Split tee times Sun

 

Fall League
$20 E/F, $10 - daily skins game (KP’s, Gross-Net) – played all day – 9 holes

Thursdays 9-22nd, 29th, 10-6th, 13th, 20th, 27th, 11-3rd.

Fall League Finale
 November 5th 9 am Split tees, High handicaps F9, Low handicaps B9, E/F will be used for 
skin money on @ hole. Chili dogs included after round & then a $10 - High/Low Blind Draw 

Scramble for those who wish to keep playing (Red-White-Blue tees).

From front cover: 

As always we are always 
working towards making Red 
Wolf the best damn golf course 
and club in the valley for years 
to come. We should have our 
cart order fulfilled soon, that will 
be a nice addition for our course 
and tournament operations. 
Ask about cart leasing to get 
unlimited use of our hot off the 
press 2023 EZ-GO carts. Also, 
look for announcements for 
improvements on course and 
facilities soon to be announced.

Thanks, Shelby Leighton,
Business Operations Director


